

601 N. Moapa Valley Boulevard * Post Office Box 257 Logandale, Nevada * 89021 Telephone (702) 397-6893 * Facsimile (702) 397-6894

To:

Ken Staton & MVWD Board of Directors

From:

Joseph Davis, General Manager

Date:

February 4, 2016

Subject:

Baldwin Springs Pump Replacement

Background:

The District conducted a bid opening on February 3rd for the Baldwin Springs pump replacement, only one compliant bid was received by the 2 p.m. dead line. The bid was from Eagle View Contractors.

Eagle View Contractors - \$234,000

The fact that only one compliant bid was received is puzzling, considering 9 contractors showed up to the mandatory pre-bid walk through and the simplicity of the project.

Staff recommends rejecting the bid of \$234,000 as it is \$84,000 over the Districts budgeted amount of \$150,000.

Suggested Motion:

Move to reject the bid for the Baldwin Springs Pump Replacement received on February 3^{rd} and instruct staff to explore other options available to the District